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For the most up to date     

information:  

Like us on             

Facebook. 

We are at 562 likes.   

Can you help us reach 

775 in honor of our 

75th anniversary? 

Photography Contest 

Help us celebrate another 75 years! 

To celebrate our anniversary, we will be creating a time capsule, to be opened 75 

years in the future. We will be including photography, documenting Carver 

County, in this capsule. Contest Dates: April 1-July 1. 

 

This contest will be open to adults (16 and up) and youth (15 and younger).  A 

one-page essay on why the subject was chosen should be included. 

Nature or Landscape- natural habitats, farmland, parks, open spaces. 

Technology- being used by someone- cell phones, computers, MP3, Ipads 

People- for example generational photos 

Entertainment- what we do for fun and leisure time,  music, sports, books, relaxation 

What does history mean to you?- What represents history to you? 

Buildings- architectural features, importance of, material used to build. Change in 

buildings or building that might no longer exist. 

Businesses- which will be around in 75 years, why or why not? 

Fashion- changing fads, returning styles- what was popular in 2015 

For further details on the contest or on making a submission, contact Heidi 

Gould @ (952)442-4234 or hgould@co.carver.mn.us. 



 

     A year ago, I heard the following statement. “Your website has holes large enough 

to drive a Mack truck through it.” This is something no one wants to hear. Our 

website had more than serious problems.  We were running a real risk of loosing the 

newspaper database, 29 years of work.  Two years ago we had begun the process of 

surveying members and visitors in preparation for rebuilding the website. The results 

of the survey were clear: people wanted more research tools, access to photos, and 

history articles. Through the help of a Legacy grant, a new site was designed with the 

visitor in mind: books and memberships could now be purchased on-line, and plat maps could be researched.  Unique 

features included satellite images with 1880 plat map overlay, and access to the CCHS photo collection. Creating a 

more up-to-date and user-friendly website has allowed the CCHS to maintain an online presence and allowed people 

from around the world continued access to our collections and resources.  The whole process took just short of three 

years.    

     This spring we nominated the website for a Minnesota Council of Nonprofits Dot.org Award.  It was to our great 

excitement to hear that we won in the category of website redesign.  With any project, many people are involved.  It 

would be impossible to mention each one, but know this is an award that needs to be shared with many people.  If you 

have not yet checked out the site you can find us at www.carvercountyhistoricalsociety.org.  Members received a 

passcode to access the photo indexing.  However, if someone you know is not a member, they can access the photos 

for free at any Carver County Library or at the CCHS.   

     On March 23rd I received notice from our attorney that the settlement agreement for the farm had been signed by 

Ward Holasek’s sons.  The document arrived the week of March 30th and was signed by us.  Now we wait for the  

judges’ final signature and that of two charities listed in the will.  

     The day after Ward Holasek died, we received notice that we had won a Legacy grant for a Master plan for the 

Andrew Peterson farm.  This plan was deferred until we knew the property swap was progressing.  The plan will be 

completed no later than the end of April.  I have been taking the opportunity to visit groups and people to see what 

they want to see happen at the farm.  So far we have 18 organizations who would like to partner with us.  The most 

prevalent desire expressed in surveys is for agricultural education followed closely by a venue for larger events. 

     This is our 75th Anniversary and we have many things planned.  One thing that we have never done is send out a 

fundraising letter in the spring.  This spring a letter will be sent out asking for funds to ensure there will be a 150th 

anniversary celebration.  You can expect the letter by early May.  

     The Governor's Task force on the Civil War will be commemorating Civil War soldier Andrew Mattson.  Mattson 

was interred in the deadly prison camp, Andersonville.  He died shortly after returning to Laketown Township.  He is 

buried in the Scandia Cemetery.   The event will be held in July.  No date is confirmed at the time of this printing. 

     This summer at the fair we are hosting a blacksmith demonstration.  The granary will host photos of blacksmithing 

shops and blacksmithing artifacts. 

     On a sad note, our Curator has moved on to bigger and better things.  We wish her only the best in her new 

endeavors.  
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SNIPPETS 
Wendy Petersen Biorn 

We Won! 
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Education Department News 
            With Heidi Gould 

Space is limited to 12 kids. Held at the CCHS– 555 W. 1st St., Waconia 
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Special Thanks to CCHS Donors,  

New and Renewing Members 

January through March 31, 2015 

Annual Fund Drive Donors 
Allyn B. & Carol A. Johnson 

Vince Meuwissen  

Ronald Nessett & Rhonda Nessett Hanson  
 

Donations to General Fund 
Sharon Montague  
 

New CCHS Members 
Alice Allen 
Thomas J. Brinda 

Gerald Bruner 

Margaret Buller 

Catherine Cahill 

Ed Claessen 

Elsa Cornell 

Lowell Dammann 

Toni Dauwalter 

Greg Dooley 

Susan Dressen 

Lisa Emkovik 

Annabel Fabel 

 

Renewing  CCHS  Members 

Gerald Babb 

Tom & Diane Beck 

Thomas Brinda 

Kelsey & Leanne Brown 

Diana Clevenger 

Reed & Mary Lou Erickson 

Annabel Fabel 

Jeffery & Jeanne Grates 

John & Emma Holm 

Myron & Ginny Karki 

Howard & Mary Lou Loomis 

Kathy Lynch Hinck 

Bruce & Candace Lundgren 

James D. Maass 

Art Mason 

Charles Mayer 

Vince Meuwissen 

Sharon Montague 

Linda Nelson 

Ronald Nessett 

Wendy Petersen Biorn 

Michael Peterson 

Diane Piekarski 

Wilfred Plocher 

Gordon & Beverly Robideaux 

Franklin Schoenke 

Jan Schwichtenberg Veith 

Jack & Mary Speckel 

Richard Stark 

Terry Stodola 

Nancy Thompson 

Virginia Walters 

Steve & Deb Zeller 

 

Megan Fillbrandt 

Warren Flusemann 

Frederick Gramith 

Sara H. Highum 

Harold & Verne Hoppe 

Keith Johnson 

John Lauber 

Lori Mueller 

Louise Mueller 

Jim Nash 

Kathleen O’Brien 

Eileen Peterson 

John Rekow 

Marcy Riebel 

Melanie Ringstrom 

Linda Scherer 

Bruce R. Sexton 

Benjamin Tamte 

Christopher B. Wolter 

Eugene Wolter 

What is that thing? 

Optometrist Lazy Eye machine 

History museums were [and still are] the 

most trustworthy source of information 

about the past, topping personal accounts 

by relatives, eyewitness accounts, college 

professors, high school teachers,           

nonfiction books, and popular media. 

 ~ Rick Beard, in AASLH History 

 News, Winter 2015 



 

555 West First Street 

Waconia, MN  55387 

Phone: 952-442-4234 

www.carvercountyhistoricalsociety.org 

E-mail: historical@co.carver.mn.us 

CARVER COUNTY HISTORICAL SOCIETY  

Museum & Library Hours 

Mon.-Fri., 9:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 

Saturday, 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

 

Board Members 

Michael Owen Hill (President),   

 St. Paul 

Dan Lund (VP), Chanhassen 

Peter Gustafson (Secretary), 

 Waconia       

Richard Scott (Treasurer), Victoria 

Al Bongard, Cologne 

Michael Fahey, Carver 

Mike Coleman, Cologne 

John Varone, Chanhassen 

Darlene Fasching, Minnetrista 

Lynette Bledsaw, Chanhassen 

Burton Johnson, Chaska 

Randy Maluchnik (County Liaison), 

     Chaska  

 

Staff 

Wendy Petersen Biorn (Exec. 

Director) 

     wbiorn@co.carver.mn.us 

Heidi Gould (Education Coord.) 

     hgould@co.carver.mn.us 

Marilyn Braun (Researcher) 

     mbraun@co.carver.mn.us 

Linda Nelson (Admin. Asst.) 

     lnelson@co.carver.mn.us 
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Waconia, MN 

CARVER COUNTY HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

NEW MEMBER FORM 
 

  Senior Citizen $15.00 

  Individual  $20.00 

  Family  $30.00 

  Sustaining  $55.00 

  Please send a gift membership to the name below.  

  I understand a letter will be sent to the recipient 

  announcing my gift. 

  Please accept my donation of ______ toward your 

  annual fund drive. 

 

Name: ____________________________________________________ 

Address: __________________________________________________ 

City: ______________________________ State: _____ Zip: _______ 

Gift Membership to: _______________________________________ 

Address: __________________________________________________ 

City: ______________________________ State: _____ Zip: _______ 
The Carver County Historical Society is a nonprofit organization supported by 

memberships and contributions from county residents, business, and 

government.  All members receive Transcending Time, this newsletter. 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 
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